
On Tuesday, February 20, at  downtown’s 

Grand River Brewery, 117 W. Glick Highway. 

Bring your spouse or a guest and enjoy unique 

wines paired with a variety of cheeses and crackers.  The   

Jacksonian Chapter is covering the cost, so it’s Free.  You’ll even get to take 

home a logo wine glass, courtesy of the brewery owner, John Burtka.                                                                              

Registration begins at 1:00 pm and wine tasting at 1:30 pm.  To help us give 

Grand River Brewery an accurate headcount, contact our Secretary Karen 

Kurzynowski (contact info. on sidebar) on or before Friday, February 16 

and let her know you’re coming.                                                              

Join hundreds of Consumers Energy employees and       

retirees at the 7th Annual “Walk for Warmth” on Friday, 

February 23.  Donations go to the  Community Action 

Agency to help struggling community members pay for 

home heating and furnace repairs.  Donate at least $5 and pick up a free 

Consumers Energy logo hat or scarf from 11:00 am to 11:30 am when you 

register in the Atrium at One Energy Plaza.  The event kicks off about 11:45 

am in the Atrium followed by a 20 - minute walk (less than a mile).    

February  23:  Walk for Fun, Exercise & a Great Cause 
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RETIREE OFFICE             

1945 W. Parnall Rd., P21-504  

Phone: 517-788-1221       

Fax:     517-768-1412                                       

If we miss your call, please 

leave a message. 
Website for retiree information: www.consumersenergy.com/retiree        

Online Directory password:  Forerunners                                                      

February 20:  Wine Tasting at Grand River Brewery  

February 20 Wine Tasting at Grand River Brewery 1:00 pm Chapter Meeting                                                                                                        

February 23 Walk for Warmth at One Energy Plaza 11:45 am                          

February 27   Jacksonians Board Meeting 10:00 am                                                    

March 15           CE Red Cross Blood Drive  10:00 am-3:45 pm at One Energy Plaza                             

March   No Chapter Meeting                                                                           

April 17  Spring Luncheon at the Country Club of Jackson, Lunch at Noon 

April 17 Spring Luncheon at the Country Club of Jackson: 

Come join us!  Spring could be just around the corner and we 

would like to celebrate with lunch at the   Country Club of    

Jackson.  The Club’s dining facilities are designed to  provide comfort amid an 

atmosphere of graceful leisure.  Registration begins at 11:30 am.  Lunch will 

be served at noon and includes your choice of: Leelanau Seared Salmon 

with dried cherry and red pepper salsa or Beef Tenderloin Tips Teriyaki with 

rice pilaf and fruit garnish.  Both served with green bean almondine, chopped 

salad, coffee or tea and Ice Cream Buffet for dessert.  You may bring a guest.  

Entertainment will be announced in our March Jacksonian.  Cost is $25 a   

person.  If you have a special dietary need, please contact Diane Loring 
(contact info. on sidebar).  Fill out and return registration form.                                                    

To make an accurate food count reservations are required by April 9!  

March 15 American Red Cross - CE Blood Drive at One Energy Plaza 

Thank you for considering donating blood to support patients in need.   

Thursday, March 15 from 10:00 am to 3:45 pm at One Energy Plaza.  

You can go online now to recruit donors and schedule your appointment at: 

esiebelarecprod.redcrossblood.com  It’s easy and we are here to help every 

step of the way.  Contact Shelia Drewry at 517-420-3671 or email 

shelia.drewry@redcross.org if you have any questions. 



 

Congratulations to:      

John (ret. 2015) & Elsie Grzesikowski,           

 50th Anniversary 

Sympathy to the family of:         

*  Dewey West (ret. 1985)                  

*  Elmer “Tug” Westerhof (ret. 1985) 

 

Sympathy to retirees/employees who 

have lost  family members:   

* Vonna Halladay (ret. 2014) father-in-law                    

 Forest Milo Halladay                                              

*  JoAnn Rand (ret. 2005) nephew Butch Rand                  

*  Frank Rand (employee) cousin Butch Rand                                                                

*  Jim (ret. 2013) and Cindy Westerhof (ret. 2016), Father 

 Elmer “Tug” Westerhof                                          

*  Don Wetzel (ret. 1985) Wife M. Diane Wetzel 

______________________________________   ____________________________________  

NAME (Print)       SPOUSE 

____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS     APT.#   CITY   STATE  ZIP 

PHONE ______________________________  EMAIL ________________________________________________  

Winter Address (if applicable) ____________________________________________________________________                      

    Address                 Apt.#  City                  State                Zip 

Amount Attached 2018                   

Membership Dues $_________  Past Dues (#yrs. @$17yr.) $___________     = Total Enclosed $_____________    

*  Check this newsletter’s mailing label for the year your membership was last paid.  

Sunshine News   

              April 17 Spring Luncheon Reservation Form - Mail in by April 9 

Annual dues for NON-lifetime Forerunners Members: $10.00                                                                                    

Annual dues for CP Jacksonians Chapter Members: $  7.00                                                                                         

Total        $17.00 

Contact our Sunshine Committee Chair Jan Riede  (contact info. on sidebar) with information on:  Congratulations -

Sympathy—Landmark  Anniversary or Special Event that you would like included in The Jacksonian.   

Make your check payable to:  CP Jacksonians and mail completed form with check to:                                                      

CP Jacksonians, ATTN: Treasurer, 1945 W. Parnall Rd., P21-504, Jackson, MI 49201   

 

 

________________________________________ _____________________________________________ 

Name (Print)      Name of Spouse/Guest 

________________________________________ _____________________________________________ 

Address     Apt. #  City   State   Zip 

(_______) __________________________  _____________________________________________  

Area Code Phone Number    Email Address  (Print) 

Number of entrees:   Leelanau Seared Salmon__________ Beef Tenderloin Tips Teriyaki  _________ 

Reservations at $25 each:   ___________                           Total Amount Enclosed:     $___________ 

    As we all know, costs are continually rising.  Sometimes it can be tough     

    trying to figure out ways to cut corners.  The  Forerunners and the CP  

    Jacksonians Chapter  are no exception.  A small part of your yearly dues  

    goes towards this monthly newsletter.  However, it appears there are more 

    newsletters being mailed than there are paid memberships!                                                                                       

Please consider filling out the membership form below and sending it along with your check so you can 

continue to receive all the latest news and attend upcoming events.  We hope you choose to continue  

being a member of the Forerunners and the CP Jacksonians Chapter.  Thank you for your attention to this 

matter.  If you have any questions or concerns please email me at diane.loring@live.com. 

    FORERUNNERS & CP JACKSONIANS 2018 MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL FORM 

Scholarships for High School Seniors  

To be eligible, students must be high school seniors with a grade-point average of 2.5 or above.  After 

graduating from high school, they must enroll as full-time students at an accredited college, university 

or trade school. Applications are available at any Forerunners office, from chapter presidents, or online at the CE 

website, ConsumersEnergy.com/retiree.  Look for more information in the March Jacksonian newsletter. 


